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Summary of the meeting of February 13, 2003
At the invitation of the Chair, a number of civil society organizations listed on the OAS register attended this meeting.

1. Presentation of the Report of the Chair of the Working Group on Guidelines and Strategies for Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities


With respect to resolution AG/RES. 1852 (XXXII-O/02), “Increasing and Strengthening Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities,” at the meeting of September 19, 2002, the Committee formed the Working Group on Guidelines and Strategies for Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities and entrusted it with the mandates issued in General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 1834 (XXXI-O/01), “The Organization of American States and Civil Society.” The purpose of the Group was to evaluate implementation of the Guidelines for the Participation of Civil Society Organizations in OAS Activities [CP/RES. 759 (1217/99)] and to devise and adopt strategies for increasing and strengthening their participation. 


The Chair of the Group, Mr. Federico Villegas, Alternate Representative of Argentina, presented the report contained in document CP/CISC-28/03 and placed before the Committee for consideration the draft resolution “Strategies for Increasing and Strengthening Participation by Civil Society Organizations in OAS Activities,” document CP/CISC-18/03 rev. 2, corr. 1, prepared by the Working Group.
The delegations decided to recommend that this draft resolution be approved ad referendum of the Permanent Council.

2. Discussion of the agenda for the Special Meeting of the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities, with the participation of civil society organizations, to be held at OAS headquarters on March 28, 2003

According to the work plan adopted on September 19, 2002, this Committee will hold a special meeting with the civil society organizations listed on the OAS register in order to strengthen dialogue, assess progress and contributions made to date toward their participation in OAS activities, and discuss strategies for increasing and strengthening such participation.


As in the past, a special meeting has also been planned for continued facilitation of civil society participation in the Summits of the Americas process.


In the interest of a more effective use of available resources, on this occasion the two meetings will be held on the same day, March 28, 2003, at OAS headquarters.  The morning meeting will be held with the civil society organizations entered on the OAS register, the afternoon meeting with all those in attendance.


The Chair explained the format for this special meeting of the Committee and, after a few additional clarifications from the Secretariat, it was decided that preparations for the meeting would continue.

3.
Consideration of applications received from civil society organizations
The Committee decided to recommend that the Permanent Council accept the applications of the following civil society organizations to participate in OAS activities and that it proceed to enter them on the OAS register of CSOs:

· Asociación Civil Consorcio Justicia (CP/CISC-21/03)

· Carter Center (CP/CISC-22/03)

· Fundación Futuro Latinoamericano (CP/CISC-23/03)

· Inter-American Democracy Network (CP/CISC-24/03)

· Tulane Institute for Environmental Law and Policy (CP/CISC-25/03)
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